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MEMORANDUM
TO: All Non-Participating Tobacco Product Manufacturers
FROM: Robin G. Koenig
Senior Assistant Attorney General
RE: New Electronic Tobacco Reporting Requirements to the Attorney General’s
Office

As a Non-Participating Tobacco Product Manufacturer (“NPM”) that appears on the Attorney
General’s List of Compliant Tobacco Product Manufacturers, you must submit a certification to
the Georgia Department of Law (also known as the Attorney General) on a quarterly and yearly
basis.

Beginning with the 2021 Yearly Certification due May 2, 2022 and the First Quarter 2022
certification due on May 10, 2022, we will be replacing the required quarterly and yearly
certifications with an electronic system. Each NPM is required to sign up for a user account and
complete a certification by the appropriate quarterly or yearly deadline.

Further information on registering for a user account and completing the report can be found in
the attached document and online. The new reporting system and further information on its use
can be found online beginning March 1, 2022 on the Attorney General’s website at:

https://law.georgia.gov/key-issues/consumer-information/tobacco-manufacturer-and-brand-
compliance.

Please also note that you may not sell any brand of cigarettes in Georgia that does not appear on
one of the Attorney General’s Tobacco Compliant lists. For access to the Tobacco Compliant
lists and for further information, please consult the Attorney General’s website. To request to
receive notice of changes in the lists, complete and submit Form AG-05 “Registration for
Electronic Mail Notification of Changes in the Tobacco Compliant List.” For additional
questions, email tobacco@law.ga.gov.



